
S H E F F I E L D    C I T Y     C O U N C I L 
 

 

South East Local Area Committee 
 

Meeting held 28 September 2021 
 
PRESENT: Councillors Tony Downing (Chair), Jackie Satur (Deputy Chair), 

Bryan Lodge, Bob McCann, Karen McGowan, Kevin Oxley, 
Mick Rooney, Chris Rosling-Josephs, Gail Smith, Paul Wood and 
Ann Woolhouse 
 

 
   

 
1.   
 

WELCOME AND HOUSEKEEPING ARRANGEMENTS 
 

1.1 Councillor Tony Downing welcomed the public and gave an 
overview of the purpose of the Local Area Committees and shared 
some housekeeping information. The Councillors introduced 
themselves. 

2.   
 

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 

2.1 Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Denise Fox. 
3.   
 

EXCLUSION OF THE PRESS AND PUBLIC 
 

3.1 No items were identified where resolutions may be moved to 
exclude the public and press. 

4.   
 

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 

4.1 There were no declarations of interest. 
5.   
 

PUBLIC QUESTIONS AND PETITIONS 
 

5.1 The Committee received the following questions from members of 
the public who had submitted the questions prior to the meeting, 
and who were in attendance to raise them: - 
 
(a) Dawn Spicer 
 
1. Who will be driving the LAC groups forward in the future? 
 
In response, the Chair stated that each Local Area Committee 
would be driven by its committee members in response to the 
priorities that were highlighted from the current consultation and 
also existing priorities. He added that the LAC would develop a 
Community plan which would have achievable targets which would 
be reviewed regularly. 
 
2. Who will decide which groups already in operation will be 

supported? 
 
In response, the Chair stated that this would again be determined 
from the priorities that were gathered from the consultation and 
that all local groups could receive support and guidance, some of 
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which might be at ward level. 
 
3. Will there be any financial or operational support for the groups 

and how will this be prioritised? 
 
In response, the Chair stated that there was currently £100,000 
attached to each LAC that was allocated to be spent on the 
priorities determined from the local consultation currently taking 
place. He added that there was also ward pot funding that groups 
could access, and that the local ward Councillors and LAC officers 
could help support groups bid for this money as well as support the 
groups with organisations who might be able to exist with external 
funding. 
 
(b) Christine Lupton 
 
1. Issues with parking outside Reignhead School – parents 

parking on pavements, over other people’s drives, reversing 
along the pavements, etc – this is dangerous for pedestrians. 
Recently meant that an ambulance attending an elderly 
resident was unable to leave because they were blocked in. 
What can be done to alleviate this problem? 

 
Councillor Bob McCann responded to this question, and stated that 
residents should report these incidents to the Police to allow them 
to handle this fully and address the issue. Councillor McCann 
stated reports could be anonymous but suggested that if these 
instances weren’t reported they were more likely to continue to 
occur. Councillor McCann mentioned the off-road bike team which 
he said had worked well to date. 
 
2. Can there be a greater police presence in Beighton to deal with 

issues such a young people racing up and down Grange Road 
on motorbikes/quadbikes? 

 
Councillor Bob McCann stated residents should report these 
incidents to the Police to allow them to handle this fully and 
address the issue. Councillor McCann stated reports could be 
anonymous but suggested that if these instances weren’t reported 
they were more likely to continue to occur. Councillor McCann 
mentioned the off-road bike team which he said had worked well to 
date. 
 
(c) Lynne Williams 
 
1. Can the speeding issues on Handsworth Road be resolved? 

Nobody drives at 30mph and there are no signs highlighting the 
speed limit. 

 

Councillor Tony Downing responded, highlighting that these are 
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the rules on a 30-mph road – signs can be only at the beginning 
and end of the road.  

Councillor Paul Wood stated that speed calming measures could 
be brought in. He invited Ms Williams to leave her details and 
stated he would contact her following future meetings on the 
subject.  

Nik Hamilton stated that the Council was currently working with 
colleagues in Highways regarding issues such as these and added 
that it would be possible to discuss this further after the meetings.  

Councillor Lodge added that working in road safety was 
challenging, as there was a good deal of legislation limiting the 
changes that could be made. 
 
2. How much funding would be available for road safety in the 

South East area? 
 
The Chair responded and stated LACs could look into this. 
 
(d) Fiona Miller 
 
The Friends of Birley Spa is collaborating with the University of 
Sheffield on a project and has submitted an application – how long 
will a response take? 
 
Councillor Karen McGowan responded and stated there had been 
some illness within the department, but that a response would be 
given in due course. 
 
(e) Michael Meredith 
 
Unelected civil servants in the planning department and planning 
inspectorate are ignoring decisions made by democratically 
elected Councillors and MPs who speak on behalf of their 
constituents. The Inspectorate then hides behind the High Court in 
the full knowledge that is virtually impossible for local constituents 
to raise funds to fight undemocratic decisions in the high court. 
 

In response, the Chair stated that as a member of the Planning 
Committee he found this frustrating.  

 

Councillor McGowan stated he was also a member of the Planning 
Committee and said that the presumption of a planning application 
was now that it would be granted. He said that he felt planning 
board members needed to consider whether buildings were good 
for the city. 
 
(f) Jackie Choo 
 
Why is Badger Road being resurfaced? This is the 3rd time it has 
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been done. 
 

Councillor Mick Rooney responded and stated he felt it was the 
fault of Amey’s execution of this task. He stated it was his 
understanding that the firm would be fined for the way in which this 
work had been carried out.  

 

Councillor Gail Smith stated this was a ward-wide issue, and 
echoed Councillor Rooney’s remarks regarding the quality of 
Amey’s work.  

 

Councillor Downing stated that should work not be carried out well 
Amey are obligated to pay for the repairs. 
 
(g) Howard Smith 

 
How do we get young people involved in LACs? Why do you think 
they’re not involved currently? 
 

Councillor Tony Downing suggested it was apathy which prevented 
young people from getting involved in politics. Councillor McGowan 
mentioned a South East Youth Forum that existed which was 
requested by young people in the area. Councillor McGowan 
stated she would suggest going to young people and asking them 
directly, and said she would fight to gather the views of young 
people through the South East Youth Forum.  

 

Councillor Downing stated there is some funding for youth 
engagement in LAC funding.  

 

Councillor Lodge added that visiting academies can allow face to 
face discussions with young people. He stated that generally it was 
possible to get your message across to young people in these 
environments. He added that all Local Councillors were committed 
to engaging young people within the community. He suggested 
that finding spaces for young people to socialise would lower rates 
of antisocial behaviour.  

 

Councillor Smith stated she felt that young people should be vital 
in putting together the Local Plan. 

 

Councillor Rooney stated he felt one key role of Councillors was to 
engage younger people in politics in general. He said focusing on 
issues which concerned young people would encourage their 
engagement.   
 
(h) Richard Teesdale 
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What will be done to fight the climate and ecological emergencies 
declared by Sheffield City Council? 
 

Councillor Wood stated that Councillors were working through the 
ward maps to improve a number of things with regards to nature, 
include more wildflowers and the planting of fruit trees. Councillor 
Rooney stated that he felt there needed to be a sense of realism in 
relation to this issue, as he felt there needed to be a significant 
amount of investment in areas such as double glazing and 
insulation. He stated he felt this relied on funding from central 
government. He said that ground bumps were being looked at, and 
that not using cars was also being encouraged.  

 

Councillor Lodge stated he felt Sheffield needed to be innovative in 
how it addressed these emergencies and mentioned the possibility 
of kinetic energy pathways and using water to create energy. He 
added that public transport options in Sheffield could also be 
improved. 
 

6.   
 

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 
 

6.1 The minutes of meetings of the Committee held on 19th May and 
7th July 2021 were approved as correct records. 

7.   
 

AUTHORISATION OF THE COMMUNITY SERVICES MANAGER TO TAKE 
DECISIONS ON BEHALF OF THE COMMITTEE 
 

7.1 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7.2 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Community Services Manager submitted a report setting out 
the mechanism for the Local Area Committee to enable decisions 
to be taken quickly and to respond to emerging issues by 
authorising the Community Services Manager to make decisions 
on expenditure between Committee meetings, subject to certain 
conditions. 
 
RESOLVED: That the South West Local Area Committee 
authorises the Community Services Manager to make decisions on 
expenditure from any budgets allocated to the Local Area 
Committee provided that: 
 

 The decision is taken in consultation with the Local Area 
Committee Chair 

 Spending is in line with any specific purposes of the 
allocated budget 

 The decision may not approve expenditure of more than 
£5,000 

 A report detailing the delegated spending decisions taken 
by the Community Services Manager is presented to the 
next Local Area Committee meeting. 
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7.3 Reasons for Decision 
  
 The proposal to authorise decisions on any budgets allocated to 

the Committee can be discharged, in part, by the Community 
Services Manager will ensure the Committees can respond quickly 
to emerging local issues. 

  
7.4 Alternatives Considered and Rejected 
  
 All decisions relating to budgets allocated to the Local Area 

Committee could be decided at Formal Committee Meetings only.  
Whilst this approach would ensure the involvement of all members 
of the Committee, it would mean that decisions to allocate 
spending for emerging and urgent local issues may not be made in 
a timely fashion. 

  
7.5 Any Interest Declared or Dispensation Granted 
  
 None. 
  
7.6 Reason for Exemption if Public/Press Excluded During 

Consideration 
  
 None. 
  
7.7 Respective Director Responsible for Implementation 
  
 None. 
  
7.8 Relevant Scrutiny and Policy Development Committee If Decision 

Called In 
  
 Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee. 
8.   
 

LOCAL AREA COMMITTEES - EMPOWERING COMMUNITIES OVERVIEW 
PRESENTATION 
 

8.1 The Committee received a presentation from the Community 
Services Manager on Local Area Committees (LACs), as part of 
the Empowering Communities Programme 
 

8.2 Jayne Foulds reported on the operation and role of LAC, the initial 
funding allocation for the Committees, engagement activity, how 
the public could get involved, details of the Members of the 
Committee and the South West Local Area Committee Team and 
contact details relating to the LAC. 
 

8.3 The Committee noted the information now reported as part of the 
presentation. 

  


